


We are not able to provide a breakdown of internal costs on this project. This part of your request is 
refused under section 18(g) of the Act as the information requested is not held by Kāinga Ora. We 
have not recorded the number of staff, nor the number of hours, involved in this project. 
 
Images of a two tower development option are attached. Please note that this option is not what was 
originally proposed for the site.  
 
As you know, Kāinga Ora purchased the site at 80 Don McKinnon Drive in Albany in 2019, for 
$19,255,000, with the intention of delivering a high-density development, incorporating social, market 
and affordable housing.   
   
Over time, as we have progressed through the early design and planning stages, development costs 
have continued to rise, and we have subsequently determined that the original plans are no longer 
financially viable.  
   
As such, we will not be proceeding with the development as originally planned. Further options for the 
site are currently under consideration, including potentially reducing the overall yield and incorporating 
a mix of housing types i.e., duplexes and apartments, to make the proposition more affordable and 
ensure we strike the right balance in regard to density. However, we are still in the early stages and 
are therefore not able to provide a higher level of detail, including costings, at this time.  
 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602. 
 
Please note that Kāinga Ora proactively releases our responses to official information requests where 
possible. Our response to your request may be published at 
https://kaingaora.govt.nz/publications/official-information-requests with your personal information 
removed.  
 
Ngā mihi  
 

Caroline Butterworth 
 
Caroline Butterworth 
Deputy Chief Executive – Auckland and Northland 






